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    PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

    CITY HALL 

10    10300 TORRE AVENUE • CUPERTINO, CA 95014-3255 

    TELEPHONE: (408) 777-3354    www.cupertino.org 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

Meeting: February 21, 2017 

 

 

Subject 
Sidewalk Renovation-Stevens Creek Blvd (Stelling-De Anza) Project, No. 2017-21. 
 
Recommended Action 
Authorize the City Manager to award and execute a construction contract with JJR 
Construction, Inc. in the amount of $179,795 and approve a construction contingency of 
$18,000 for a total of $197,795. 
 
Discussion 
On September 6, 2016, City Council authorized funding for the Sidewalk Renovation-
Stevens Creek Blvd (Stelling-De Anza) Project in the amount of $250,000. 
 
The project will replace a portion of the existing pavers with concrete along Stevens 
Creek Boulevard between De Anza Boulevard and Stelling Road.  The project will 
install approximately 1,700 linear feet of concrete walkway as well as perform some 
driveway repairs adjacent to the renovated sidewalk. The changes will enhance 
pedestrian safety and encourage walking within the City.    
 
On February 7, 2017, the City received two bids for the subject project, which are shown 
below. 
 

BID RESULTS 

BIDDER BID AMOUNT 

Sposeto Engineering, Inc. $232,880 

JJR Construction, Inc. $179,795 

Engineer’s Estimate $192,000 

 

The low bidder is JJR Construction, Inc.  Their bid of $179,795 is 6.3% under the 

Engineer’s Estimate of $192,000 and has been deemed to be within an acceptable range 

for the project work.   
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Staff recommends award of the Sidewalk Renovation-Stevens Creek Blvd (Stelling-De 

Anza) Project to JJR Construction, Inc. 

 

Sustainability Impact 

None 

 

Fiscal Impact 

Award of the project will result in a fiscal impact of up to $197,795.  On September 6, 

2016, City Council authorized $250,000 to design and construct the project.  No 

additional appropriation is needed.  

 

_____________________________________ 
 
Prepared by: John Raaymakers, Public Works Project Manager 
Reviewed by: Timm Borden, Director of Public Works  
Approved for Submission by:  David Brandt, City Manager 
Attachment:  
A – Draft Contract 


